# FIRST UMC COMMUNITY

A weekly update brought to you by Pastor Sue

**August 15, 2018** 



### **Visit with Shirley Freethy**

Judy Catandella and I visited Shirley Freethy and we shared a communion. She is doing well, but terribly misses her church friends! I enjoyed listening to her stories. She is a very good story teller!



# **Wednesday Picnic**

What I like most about the Wednesday picnic is how random people get together and get to know each other. The benches were wet from the rain this morning, so we had the lunch inside. The Wednesday Picnic will be going on 2 more weeks until August 29th. In September, I am planning a Men's breakfast.



#### Water Situation Fixed!

Look at that giant structure going in that humongous hole! We appreciate all of your hard work, members of the trustees. You are putting in a lot of work to maintain the church building and we thank you! It looks like the water situation is handled!

## Church Conference, Oct 6, 2018

The 2018 Church Conference will be held on Oct 6, Sat. Here is a link for all the committees to find forms to fill out and due dates.

# https://www.neumc.org/risemchurchconference

All required church conference reports are due into the church office Monday, September 17.

# Request for a Brief Report From Each Committee

The Church Council would like to request a brief report, maybe a paragraph, from each committee. You may send it to the church office or to the pastor using whatever is most convenient for you. The submitted reports will be in the next Monthly newsletter.

First United Methodist Church, Pastor Sooyoun (Sue) Kim

Email: Pastor@ChathamMethodist.org

Cell: (626) 551-1505

Website: ChathamMethodist.org

Facebook : facebook.com/FUMCChatham

IF YOU DON"T YOUR PICTURES TO BE USED IN THE NEWSLETTER, PLEASE LET PASTOR SUE OR JOYCE KNOW.